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MEMORANDUM 

TO:  Chair Mlynarik and Members of the 
  Board  
 

DATE:  September 14, 2017 

FROM: Erika McConnell, Director 
 

RE:         The Green Pearl #10188 
  Standard Marijuana Cultivation 

 Facility 
 
 
The Green Pearl, LLC, is owned by Sanford Bowles and Roger Tischner. The board approved the 
license with delegation on April 5, 2017. The license remains in delegated status. 
 
Mr. Bowles was denied a PFD in 2016. He submitted an MJ-18 and was determined to be a resident 
by Enforcement staff. He was denied a PFD again in 2017. 
 
Mr. Bowles’ letter, submitted with his MJ-18, indicates that he travels for work and is sometimes out 
of the state for more than six months in a calendar year. 
 
3 AAC 306.015(e)(2) defines a “resident of the state” as “a person who meets the residency 
requirement under AS 43.23 for a permanent fund dividend in the calendar year in which that 
person applies for a marijuana establishment license under this chapter.”  
 
Mr. Bowles does not appear to meet the definition of a resident of the state and is thus ineligible to 
be a licensee. 


